
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      20 June 2010

The meeting was called to order at 0936 by Ken Griffith.  15 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 16 May 10 meeting be accepted.   

    Seconded by Jeremy Howard.                                                                                             Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report   
   The Executive did not meet due to lack of a quorum.
3. Financial

Treasurer’s Report.  There was no Treasurer’s report due to the absence of the Treasurer.
Pop Machine.  A volunteer is required to replace Frank Benvin in looking after the pop machine.

4. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa 
Peter obtained one estimate of about $2500 for sealing the cracks in the NFC ramp.  After some discussion it was agreed that Peter would contact both the airport and NFC Hangars to see if they are planning on doing crack sealing, and if so, determine if we could do our ramp at the same time and perhaps get a lower price.                                       Action: Peter Kroupa
Peter and Derek Carter agreed that Derek would take the action agreed at the last meeting for the installation of an electronic lock box.  The box would allow access to a fob which would be used by visiting pilots to open the Clubhouse door                             Action: Derek Carter
b.  Parking – Jeremy Howard 
There is one parking space available. 
The issue of the boundary between the NFC and NFC Hangars is still under investigation by  Ken Griffith and Gordon Heys.
c. Social – Vacant.  (NOTE: in the absence of a Social representative, please address any business in this area to the Secretary.)
d. Membership – Ken Griffith 
· Moved by Ken Griffith: that approval of Membership applications from the following be    approved:

Garth Siewert
Autumn Umanetz

Robert Crawford

Seconded by Gordon Heyes.                                                                                        Carried
e. Av-Gass – Manuel Erickson. (Absent) 
    The deadline for articles for the next issue is 28 Jun.
Feedback and contributions to Av-Gass are encouraged.  Please contact Manuel 

at pilot80@shaw.ca
f. Fuel – Al Brust. (Absent)  
The tanks were recently topped off, which should provide more than enough fuel for the summer.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
 Posters for the following are on the Clubhouse notice board:

Langley Fly-in 26 June

  Hope Flight-fest 10 July

  P-Q Aero Club Fly-in 17-18 July

 Cessna 172 rental by P-Q Aero Club
Fly-ins/Air Shows
Heritage Flight Museum, Bellingham Airport.  Open Thurs, Fri and Sat 1200 to 1600.  Flying Day on 3rd Saturday of each month.  http://www.heritageflight.org/
25-27 Jun.  COPA Fly-in/Convention.  Summerside, PEI

http://www.copanational.org/Convention2010.cfm
26 Jun.  Langley Annual Fly-in.  langleyaeroclub@yahoo.com
7-11 Jul.  Arlington Fly-in.  Arlington, WA

http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/default.cfm
10 Jul. Hope Flight Fest.  www.hopeflightfest.com
17-18 July. Parksville-Qualicum Fly-in.  http://www.pqac.ca/events.html
17 Jul.  Princeton Air Show. Patrick Robins 250-295-3135  airport@princeton.ca

17 Jul.  Nelson Flightfest.  Case Grypma 250-505-3249

17-24 Jul.  Yukon Midnight Sun Challenge. http://crosscanadaflight.com
This is a John Lovelace flight from Vancouver to the Yukon and back.

26 Jul – 1 Aug.  EAA Airventure. Oshkosh, WI.

http://www.eaa.org/airventure/
7 Aug.  Pemberton Fly-in.  www.pembertonflyingclub.ca
13-15 Aug.  Abbotsford International Air Show. Abbotsford, BC.

http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/
15-19 Sep.  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV

http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php
5. Old Business
a. Status of Lease Negotiations
Gordon Heys reported that lease negotiations are on-going, and that there is nothing new to report at this time.
b. General Aviation Information Session

Doug Wakefield reported that 8 Members of the Nanaimo Airport Commission and 4 Members of airport staff have agreed to attend the session at the NFC on Tuesday, 20 July from 1900 to 2100.

Now that a date has been set, Doug will confirm the invitation to the mayors of Nanaimo and Ladysmith, and extend the invitation to the session to Nanaimo and Ladysmith Chambers of Commerce and Tourism Boards, as well as to Nanaimo Airport leaseholders.

It was confirmed that the purpose of the session is to educate the NAC about General Aviation – it is not to be a “bitch session”.

Members agreed to accept the offer from airport management to provide a B-B-Q from 1800 to 1900.


Members also agreed to NAC’s request not to invite any media.


c.   Report – Ladysmith Air Cadets Ceremonial Review June 6

Ken Griffith represented the NFC and reported that the ceremony was quite impressive.


d.   Report – Nanaimo – Ladysmith Schools Awards Night June 8

Ken Griffith represented the NFC and presented the NFC Ray Erhart Memorial Bursary.


e.    Report on Meeting at Nanaimo City Hall on 17 May.


      Gordon Heys and Ken Griffith reported that Gordon’s presentation to Nanaimo City Council achieved its objective of pointing out to Council that the Nanaimo member of the NAC is not reporting NAC activities to the Council.


f.   Update on COPA Flight 91 Activities.

Jeremy Howard reported that for health reasons he is not taking any action on this for the time being.  If anyone else wants to investigate the reactivation of COPA Flight 91 please advise Jeremy.

g.
2010 BBQ/Fly-in with P-Q Aero Club      
At previous meetings there had been discussion about combining our annual fly-in with P-Q Aero Club’s fly-in, but this has proven to be unworkable, at least for this year.  Thus NFC will not hold a 2010 fly-in.
h.   Currency

On 18 April Lynda Brown of Vital Aviation offered to conduct a currency ground school for NFC Members.  To date only 5 Members have signed up so the ground school is postponed until a date to be determined in the fall.  If you wish to sign up, please contact Lynda 
      at (250) 245-5959 or flyvital@telus.net
7. 
New Business

Members are advised that the golf course ramp at Tofino is closed, and that all aircraft must park on the opposite side of the airfield.

Ken reminded all members to challenge any unidentified personnel on the airside of the fence, and if a satisfactory explanation is not received to call airport security.
8.
Next Meeting Date
18 Jul 10
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Derek Carter: that the meeting be adjourned.  

Seconded by Gordon Heys.                                                                                               Carried                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
         The meeting was adjourned at 1026.

Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
PAGE  
4
20 Jun 10


